
           
CITY OF OAK RIDGE, TENNESSEE 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING                                                            

for the 
                     PROPOSED CDBG PROGRAM FOR PY 2017 / FY 2018 

                    And for the 2017-2020 Consolidated Plan 
                  July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018 

 
 
 
The City of Oak Ridge will hold a public hearing to gain citizen input on the proposed program 
model, for the CDBG Entitlement Program for the period of July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018 
(PY17/FY18), the first year of the City of Oak Ridge CDBG Consolidated Plan 2017 – 2020.  
Suggestions for potential use of CDBG Entitlement funds will be solicited, both verbally and in 
writing, from all interested parties.  CDBG Entitlement funds appropriated for PY17/FY18 are 
estimated to be $210,000.  These funds must meet a HUD National Objective and benefit 
low/moderate income (LMI) individuals. 
 
Citizens are encouraged to attend the public hearings to provide suggestions to the City staff for 
uses of the CDBG Entitlement funds.  If unable to attend the hearing, please submit written 
comments or provide survey submission online, no later than February 28, 2017. 
 
The first set of public hearings will be held from noon to 1:30 p.m. and then again from 5:30 to 7:30 
p.m. on Wednesday, February 8th, 2017 and will be held at: 

City of Oak Ridge Municipal Building 
200 South Tulane Avenue 

 Training Room #104 
 
The second set of public hearings will be held from noon to 1:30 p.m. and then again from 5:30 to 
7:30 p.m. on Wednesday, February 22nd, 2017 and will be held at:  
 City of Oak Ridge Scarboro Center  
 148 Carver Avenue 
 Community Room 
 
The CDBG Online Survey for both the PY17/FY18 Annual Action Plan, and the 2017-2020 
Consolidated Plan can be found here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2017CDBG, or you can 
click the hotlink “Take the 2017 CDBG Survey” on the Community Development Homepage here: 
https://www.oakridgetn.gov/department/CommDev/Home  
 
Written comments and questions should be directed to: 
 Sherith E. Colverson 
 City of Oak Ridge 
 Community Development Department 
 P.O. Box 1 
 Oak Ridge, TN  37831-0001 
 865-425-3581 
 865-425-3426 fax 
 scolverson@oakridgetn.gov  
 
In compliance with the American with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special accommodations 
(including auxiliary communicative aids and services), or need access to translation services during 
this hearing should notify Sherith Colverson, City of Oak Ridge, at least three days prior to the 
hearing (February 8). 
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